June 6, 2007

Ms. Michele Carter, P.E.

Carter Design

1032 Peck Road

Richmond, Virginia     23235







RE:
McDonald’s @ 7527 Staples Mill Road








7527 Staples Mill Road








File No. 4859; P.O.D. No. 015-07

Dear Ms. Carter:

We have reviewed the construction plans submitted to the Planning Department on May 21, 2007.

Please address the following comments and resubmit revised construction plans for review.  Water and Sewer Agreements have not been executed.  

Sheet C3:

1.
Add “to be abandoned in accordance with DPU Standards 1.1.04C and 9.3.10” after “dual meters & service line and valve” and delete “remove” from before “dual meters”.  Also, the valve should not be abandoned.

Sheet C6: 

2.
What is the size and material type of the proposed water service between the main and the water meter? Be advised that DPU only allows the water service to be the same size of the water meter or one size greater. 

3.
What is the size of the valve on the existing service line and is there a tee or a corp. stop?  If there is a 4” valve with a tee, then DPU suggests abandoning the 4” line up to the valve and then use a 4” x 8” increaser for the proposed 8” waterline to the site.  If there is a corp. stop, then the TS&V will need to be shifted slightly so it does not interfere with the corp. stop. Be advised that DPU does not allow a size-on-size tap on older cast iron pipe. Two options are available to connect to the existing waterline. Use a 6”x 4” tapping sleeve and valve with a 4”x 8” increaser or use a 6”x 8” tapping sleeve and valve which must be special ordered.

4.
Reference the detail number of the fire hydrant in the callout for the fire hydrant on the plan or provide a detail for the fire hydrant.

5.
Reference the location of the grease trap detail in the callout for the grease trap on the plan.
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Sheet C11: 

6.
Indicate the capacity of the grease trap in the detail to reflect the call out for the capacity shown on the plan.

General:

7.
Provide a completed Green Card application for this project. A completed Green Card will be required prior to pre-construction.

If you have any questions concerning the above noted comments or the plans, please contact me at 501-4512 or Kristie Garofalo, P.E. at 501-5483.







Sincerely,







Tanneh Togba-Lee







Utilities Engineer

cc:
Mr. Chuck Phan, Franchise Realty Interstate Corporation

        REVISED CONSTRUCTION PLANS REQUIRED

